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Trustees’ Message 
On the weekend of 19th – 20th February 2022, the 

respective Trustees’ Committees met, the GSB had a 

meet the CSO’s session, and the GSB also held its 

Board meeting.  
 

The CSO session was well attended with over a dozen 

CSO’s from across the country represented, with more 

than 30 participants along with the Board. The session 

was extremely positive with many members saying 

that it was long overdue and a very good initiative.  

 

Board members gave an overview of how we work 

together covering various topics including The 

National Meetings List, National Website, the Online 

National Bookshop, the Service Website, Public 

Liability insurance, the National 1300 number. We 

also discussed the AA finances and the Group 

Donations Plan; and gave an overview of copyright. 

We had a 2 hour question and answer session where 

the Board members fielded various questions from 

CSO’s on a wide variety of topics. Its clear that our 

CSO’s are filled with many dedicated members eager 

to be running effective CSO’s.   

 

One common piece of feedback we received from 

various CSO’s was the closure of around 10-5% of 

face-to-face meetings over the December / January 

period just gone. Some groups have just closed down. 

Hopefully this is not a continuing trend.  

 

Thank you to all who attended and to those unable to 

attend, it is likely to have a further session sometime in 

the future. 

 
General Service Conference 

Last year’s Conference Report was distributed to 

Conference Members in December and a 

downloadable version was put up on the Service 

Website.  

 

The dates for Conference this year are 3rd – 6th 

November 2022. The date for Conference Topics to be 

submitted by is 24th June 2022. 

  

Members Survey 

We will be launching our membership survey at the 

National Combined Forum in Brisbane on 25th 

February 2022 (so by the time you read this it will 

already be launched and you will be able to 
participate). From time to time, AA undertakes surveys 

to find out information about the makeup of our 

members that assist us in examining how effective we 

are at carrying the message to the alcoholic that is still 

suffering.  

 

Please take a couple of minutes to 

undertake the survey when you get the 

opportunity. 

 
2022 National Convention 

 
 
The Convention is less than two months away and the 

HPC is working tirelessly to bring you a great 

experience. Now is the time to get behind the 

Committee and register.  

 

As at the date of printing this newsletter, registrations 

were under 300 and we need 800 to break even. So 

please don’t leave it to the last minute - it needs your 

support now! Registration details are at: 

www.aanatcon2022.com.  

 
Finances 

The Profit & Loss as at 31st January 2022 is enclosed 

on the following page. We would like to thank those 

members who have and continue to contribute to the 

300 Club. If you would like to donate to the 300 Club, 

please visit www.aa.org.au and click on the ‘members’ 

section and then on ‘donations’ for more information.  
 

This year there will be a reprint of the Big Book and 

12 x12 and we are anticipating a significant rise in 

freight costs. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SQZHBBX
http://www.aanatcon2022.com/
http://www.aa.org.au/
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World Services 

Attached to this newsletter is the latest edition of the 

World Service Committee newsletter.  

 

New World Services Delegate 

Hi all to introduce myself, I am Brian F residing now 

days on the Sunshine Coast Qld, and I am the newly 

elected first term World Service Delegate for 

Australia. I attended my first AA meetings in Sydney 

in 1971 and living in Auburn was always at the 

Monday night meeting held there. Attending that 

meeting would be Dr Sylvester Minogue, Frank Sturge 

Harty and Archie McKinnon so I was amid Australian 

AA History without a clue about it. I was to have a 

“taste of alcohol” at a Vietnam Veterans reunion on 

18th August 1985 and that is now my sobriety date. As 

regards the outcome of the recent election at 

Conference to say I was surprised would be a vast 

understatement knowing the AA background of those 

contesting the election. The outcome has left me 

feeling very honored and privileged. Now comes the 

task of fulfilling the role and responsibility placed on 

me. 

 

A friend recently asked me “Why would you even 

consider wanting that position”? The following is my 

why. Over 30 years ago I moved to a coastal town in 

NSW called Forster located in the AA District of 

Manning Great Lakes where I was to meet a great AA 

mentor and friend Tom K (aka “Tom the Finn”). Tom 

often asked at Service events who was the most 

important person in the meeting room and we usually 

gave the standard answer about newcomers, ourselves, 

the “Older” OSM etc. His answer always was “The 

person who is not here, and if they are not here, we are 

not doing our job”. He inspired and showed me how to 

develop co-operative relationships with the wider 

Professional Community. I would like to think I may 

be able to bring some of those ideas to Countries 

where AA is in its infancy.  

 
2025 – AA Australia’s 80th 
Anniversary 

A small committee has been formed to ask the 

Fellowship how it/we should celebrate our 

80th anniversary in 2025. 

 

The Board has adopted the following statement of 

purpose: ”In the spirit of unity and in keeping with our 

primary purpose of carrying the message to all who 

suffer from alcoholism, we commemorate 80 years of 

AA in Australia. We will achieve this by a year long 
program, implementing new literature initiatives, 

celebrating our fellowship; and carrying the message.’  

 

We will be setting up an email address where you can 

send us your thoughts, ideas and opinions as to how 

we as a Fellowship would like to celebrate and what 

you can do in your group, district, area to honour this 

upcoming milestone. 

 
Request from Stepping Stones 

       
Stepping Stones are currently recruiting for a volunteer 

project where people can volunteer from their home 

computers with internet connections to help transcribe 

and categorize Bill’s handwritten letters. Once done, 

these will be searchable by key word like “Social 
Club.”  

 

Do you want to help us spread the word about 

volunteering? We will be recruiting for a couple more 

months. People can sign up at the following website: 

www.steppingstones.org/support/volunteer  

 
Joke of the Day 

After the AA meeting, the ghost finally admitted it. 

 

He has a boos problem. 

  
Incoming Chair’s Report 

I encourage you all to participate in the members’ 

survey.  

 

I’d like to thank all the CSO representatives who gave 

up their Saturday afternoon to share information with 

the GSB. It was constructive and illuminating from 

both the getting to know our CSO’s and the people 

who run them, and the CSO’s getting to meet the 

Board members, trustees, GSO staff and World 
Service Delegates. All working collaboratively. It was 

simply wonderful and brought a smile to my face.   

 

Please be mindful of Zoom bombing as we still hear 

reports of this occurring and we want to keep our 

members safe.  

 

See you in Melbourne at the Convention. 
 

Yours in service, 
Judy W. (Chair, GSB)

  

http://www.steppingstones.org/support/volunteer
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OUR UNIVERSAL FELLOWSHIP 

 

A Newsletter from the World Service Committee        
Number 7 

 
The Asia Oceania Service Meeting (AOSM) of which we are a member, occurs once every two 

years, alternating with the World Service Meeting. The 14th AOSM in 2021 was held virtually 

on Zoom and was hosted by the Indian Fellowship.  

 

There have been no offers to host the 15th AOSM in 2023, but we are presently looking at 

the feasibility of supporting Fiji as it puts forward a bid. As most of you would know, the 

Australian Fellowship carried out valuable AA work in Fiji in holding our National Convention 

there in 2016. A successful venture in achieving their bid to host the AOSM would add to 

this effort in strengthening the AA message in our Pacific Island neighbours. 

 

Any financial assistance the Australian Fellowship is able to give in this project would come 

from money already set aside in our “International Sponsorship Fund” which is funded by our 

Founders Day, ”Brown Paper Bag” collection in June. It would be appreciated if an extra 

effort could be made this year in the Founders Day International Sponsorship Fund 

collection to enable the Fiji support and similar good works to occur. 

 

The Statement of Purpose of AOSM, as set out in its guidelines says, “The Primary purpose 

of the AOSM is to carry the message of Alcoholics Anonymous to the alcoholic who still 

suffers.” Donations made to the International Sponsorship Fund help us to carry out this 

mission on an international level. 

 

We are also corresponding with the New Zealand Fellowship who have also offered to 

sponsor Fiji in their bid.  

 

 

 

Brian Ferguson                Greg Byrne 

First Term W.S. Delegate      Second Term W.S. Delegate 
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